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Local Government Employers

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Rebecca Smith (Bexley), Bev Banks (Enfield), Frances Whitehead (Redbridge), Pete Gaskin (Wandsworth), Simon Pannell (London Councils), David Algie (LGE).

1.   MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 11 February 2011 were agreed and noted.  

2.   MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

3. LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYERS UPDATE (Andy Inett)

David Algie had sent his apologies and Mark Nelson handed out the School Support Staff update.  Details as follows:-

The legislative process for the Education Bill which will abolish the School Support Staff Negotiating Body (SSSNB) is currently taking place and the Bill will have Royal Assent later this year.

The LG Group has had discussions with the Trade Union Side and there is agreement not to establish voluntary collective bargaining machinery.  The Trade Union Side proposed a ‘School Support Staff Forum’  which the Group and other employer organisations have rejected.  This was on the grounds that school support staff pay and conditions will remain under the NJC for Local Government Services which is also felt to be the most appropriate forum to consider other workforce matters within its remit.

The LG Group continues to consult on whether any of the SSSNB work areas are of interest to employers and can be taken forward and would welcome the views and comments of HR Regional Network Groups on whether there is interest in these areas – or other workstreams – being developed further at a national level.  Please send any comments or views to schoolsupport@lge.gov.uk.

The GMB, Unite and UNISON wrote to the SSSNB Independent Chair on 25 February requesting “an increase to all salaries and pay rates of all school support staff covered by the SSSNB of £250 with effect from 1 April 2011”.  They went on to request a meeting of the SSSNB to present their supporting arguments for consideration by the other SSSNB Members.  The Independent Chair responded on 3 March acknowledging that the request would be considered.

On 24 March 2011, the LG Group wrote to the SSSNB Independent Chair to inform him that the employers would not be attending a meeting of the Body to consider the Trade Unions’ claim for ‘an increase to all salaries and pay rates of all school support staff covered by the SSSNB of £250 with effect from 1 April 2011’ as employers would not be able to enter into pay negotiations with the Trade Unions for 2011 as they had concluded pay negotiations for school support staff for this year under the NJC for Local Government Services.

Lead members of the LG Group’s Workforce Programme Board are due to meet the Minister of State, Nick Gibb, shortly to discuss support staff workforce issues.

Andy Inett reported that the 3 workstreams are likely to be made available to Local Authorities for their use and these are i) term-time formula, ii) 99 job profiles and iii) model set of Terms and Conditions contract.

Members of the network agreed that any workstreams that are able to be published may well prove useful as guidance and Mark Nelson will report this back to David Algie.  ACTION MN.

Andy started his report by telling the network the recommendations by the School Teachers’ Review Body on the latest remit.

First of all regarding a pay uplift for teachers earning £21,000 or less per year.  It recommended a £250 pay award which was accepted.  It is going to be a separate payment and not part of the pay scale.  Having taken soundings from local authorities, NEOST recommended that it should be paid in 12 monthly instalments.

Secondly regarding a cap on Headteachers pay.  The Review Body recommended a clear definition of what a base ISR should be for a Headteacher.  There would then be discretion for a further 25% to be paid above the headteacher’s point on the ISR, depending on circumstances and also then additional flexibility to pay more in exceptional circumstances.  In this instance, the Governing Body would need to consider the business case and external advice would be required.  Of course there is still a lot of work to be done on how we implement this and the wording to go in the STPCD and to make sense of it all.

The network raised their concerns with this recommendation.

Mark Nelson asked Andy if he had any information on the Government’s view generally on the STPCD.  Andy said that they were promised a remit on this in Spring 2011, but are still waiting for this remit at the moment.

Discussions followed about the Wolf Report and Andy agreed to find out about the timescales on the regulations set out in this.  The Government’s response to the Wolf Report in respect of the recommendation to recognise QTLS status in schools is as follows:-  "Recognising QTLS status in schools will require a change in the law. A statement will be made this summer explaining how and when the changes will apply. Subject to statutory and parliamentary procedure, we intend to implement this recommendation as soon as possible."

Andy then spoke about the Industrial Action planned for 30 June 2011 and the gathering of information on this.  Mark said this would be covered under item 4 of the agenda.  The LGE have set out some advice on their website.  Discussions followed on the strike action including pay deductions and cover.

Andy reported on the Revised Performance Management and capability arrangements.  The consultation on this ends on 16 August.  The response from NEOST is on the LGG website.  One important aspect of the response is that NEOST support the proposal to shorten the process.  The 3 hour limit on observations would be abolished and a model policy statement would be produced on the links to capability procedures.  The professional standards for teachers would be revised in 2012.  The Government is to publish a model policy and regulations and there will be some non-statutory guidance regarding capability procedures.  These new regulations probably won’t come in until September 2012.

Andy then spoke about members having been in discussions about the ‘Local Authority as the employer’.  NEOST have asked LG Group officers to present a paper on the implications on the employer role.

Finally Andy spoke about the restructuring of the LGE and the staff reductions that had taken place and the implications of this on the current work they do and what they will be able to do in the future.  The LGE element of the LG Group would become part of the new Workforce Group, to be headed by Sarah Messenger.  Anita Jermyn takes responsibility for national pay and conditions.

Mark Nelson explained how this was Andy’s last network meeting and Mark thanked Andy very much for his contribution to the network – it has been very much appreciated by everyone and Mark wished him well for the future.

4.  LONDON COUNCILS REGIONAL UPDATE  (Simon Pannell)

Simon Pannell had sent his apologies and Mark Nelson handed round the update received from Simon.  Details as follows:-

NUT AND ATL STRIKE

Unless further talks between central government and the public sector unions on 27 June produce a breakthrough, it appears certain that these two unions will hold a strike on Thursday 30 June.

At the time of writing London Councils is discussing with LGE what information on the impact of the strike might be required nationally.  Our aim is to avoid authorities being chased for information by several different organisations.  Once we have identified what information is required nationally we will share this with you, but it is likely to involve a mixture of information that can be provided in advance:

· Total number of schools by category (primary, secondary etc)

· Number of schools fully closed – on the basis that heads will clearly communicate this in the days leading up to the strike

     and information that could be provided on the day of the strike such as:

· Number of schools partially closed

· Number of schools fully open

· We might be asked to gather information on pupils not taught that day, but this might be difficult to gather apart from using pupil numbers in fully closed schools.  We do not plan to ask this unless specifically requested to do so by the DfE.

It is not clear whether there is an expectation that some information will be        gathered on the impact in Academies and Foundation schools.  We would be interested in your views as to the feasibility of this.

We will be asking authorities to provide London Councils with a named individual to contact to gather whatever information is required both in advance and on the day of the strike.

LONDON LIVING WAGE

The Mayor of London recently announced an increase in the London Living Wage (LLW) from £7.85 per hour to £8.30; an increase of 5.7%.  The 2010 increase had meant for the first time that some directly employed staff in London local government were employed on a rate below the LLW.  In 2010 this was  only those employed on spine point 4 in outer London.  The recent increase combined with the lack of any increase in the pay spines in 2011 means those employees on spine points 2-5 (inner) and 4-7 (outer) will now be below the LLW rate.  Where an authority has a standard working week of 35 hours rather than 36,  points 5 (inner) and 7 (outer) are above the LLW.

London Councils is trying to gather informaion as to how many employees are covered by these pay points, but from responses from about 2/3, boroughs have indicated about 5000 (FTE 2000).  In many cases boroughs have indicated that their responses do not include school-based staff due to absence of payroll information.

Contact: simon.pannell@londoncouncils.go.uk
OLYMPICS AND PARALYMPICS 2012

During April London Councils issued some guidance for boroughs on issues to consider when addressing HR matters relating to the summer of 2012.  This covered volunteering, general management of annual leave, flexible working and travel difficulties.

 Contact: simonpannell@londoncouncils.gov.uk
5. SUMMARY OF REQUESTS FROM INDIVIDUAL AUTHORITIES FOR         INFORMATION 

Mark Nelson to speak to Debbie Williams to circulate the spreadsheet showing the requests for information.

6. EDUCATION PERSONNEL (London) NETWORK REPRESENTATIVE FOR TEACHERS’ PENSIONS ADVISORY BODY

Mark Nelson explained how he is currently the London rep for this advisory body.  Please contact Mark if you do have an interest in becoming a member of the Teachers Pension Advisory Body and taking over as the London representative.

7.
BOROUGH ITEMS

Question

Are colleagues still requiring school staff to complete medical questionnaires for assessment by a medical professional (usually through an OHS) after offer of appointment but before they start work and whether they are having any difficulties with this approach.  Bev Banks, Enfield

Response

Generally once the offer of appointment has been made, the pre-employment pack is sent out of which the medical questionnaire is a part of.

Andy Inett spoke about ‘Fitness to Teach’.  They are revising the guidance and Andy has asked that the medical questionnaire should be used and has asked for this to be put in the guidance.

Question 

Academy conversions – practical implications of managing the TUPE process from the LA perspective.  Anne Hudson, Sutton. 
Response 

Anne Hudson (Sutton) spoke about the process they have been through with converting 17 schools to academies and of the problems and issues that they have encountered with the process.

They have been developing their resources to manage this process and they have a suite of documents that they use.  Anne said she would send these documents to the members of the network.

There was general discussion about Traded Services and how different Local Authorities were dealing with these.

Hillingdon briefly spoke about their new set-up.  Mark Nelson suggested that maybe Hillingdon could speak at our next network meeting about their set-up and their experiences.  Mark to contact Bob Charlton at Hillingdon.  ACTION MN.

Question

How do HR services get and fund legal advice for their work with schools and specifically any academies to whom they provide a service? (Newham)
Response

It depends on how each Local Authority’s legal department is charging schools at the moment.  Some are doing a ‘Pay-as-you-go” legal advice to academies.  Other approaches were discussed.

Question

DfE Consultation on Performance Management and proposals to remove separate teacher capability procedures and merge with Disciplinary Process (see DfE website). (Sutton).
Response

This was covered by Andy Inett in his report.

Question

School Business Managers/Bursars – in Sutton we are having significant problems with the job evaluation for these posts using the London Council’s Scheme.  Bursars/SBMs are unhappy with the outcome, and evaluators are finding it difficult to apply the scheme to the roles, in particular with relation to Resources and Financial responsibilites.  I am wondering if other local authorities are experiencing similar problems?  What JE schemes are being used by councils?  Is there a joint project here to resolve this issue and which would be helpful to others (Sutton).
Response

Anne Hudson (Sutton) explained the issues and difficulties they were having with this.  There was general discussion and everyone agreed it is a problem area.

Anne asked if anyone was interested in working together on this as a project, with a view to try and resolve it.  Ealing and Brent volunteered to help with this.

     Question

Update on any terns and conditions changes being made for school support staff (Newham).
Response

There was general discussion on this about what different Local Authorities have done.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A number of queries were raised by colleagues. 

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 9 November 2011(10am to 12.30pm).
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